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The Boy’s soccer season may 
have officially started on August 
17th, but if you ask team captains 
Eh Ler Moo (featured above), 
Joe Deuitch and Hser Pwe Htoo, 
preparation for the season 
started back in June. “We started 
summer training with the mindset 
that we were gearing up for a 
special season. No practice was 
light; we brought in-season 
intensity to each training session 
which has paid off so far” says 
Junior captain Hser Pwe Htoo. 
The Boys’ record would show 
that Htoo wasn’t kidding, as the 
boys are currently undefeated 
and sit in first place within the 
competitive Saint Paul City 
Conference. “We knew we had a 
special group this year, and were 
excited about the fact that we 
were going to get a chance to 
represent our schools this fall 
despite a global pandemic” says 
Senior captain Joe Deuitch, “with 
all of the changes going on in 
other areas of our lives, it is  

 
               Humboldt 
Athletics 
 
 

- Boys Soccer 
- Girls Soccer 
- Girls Tennis 
- Boys/Girls XC 
- Girls Swimming 

Featured this week: 
Boy’s Soccer 

 

great to find some normalcy on 
the soccer field”. The boys will 
face off with the only other 
undefeated team left in Saint 
Paul Central this Friday at 
Humboldt, with the game slated 
for a 4:15 pm kick off. “Central 
has some pretty talented 
forwards, but our back line has 
been strong and steady this 
whole season. We are ready for 
them” says Senior defender 
Michael Ni. “We knew that we 
had the potential to make history 
this season, and it’s exciting to 
see our hard work paying off”.  

Boys Soccer sits in first place in 
the conference with an 
undefeated start to the season 
(4-0), and boasting an 
impressive 17 goals for, 0 goals 
against record.  
 
Girls Soccer currently sits in 
fourth place in the conference 
with a record of 2-1. The girls 
return leading scorer Pa Tha 
Blay Wah who looks to have a 
break out season. Freshman 
phenom Anja Gundale has 
stepped up nicely anchoring the 
midfield.  
 
Cross Country’s numbers have 
hit a new high under first year 
coach Mario Luna, whose 
excitement for the team can’t be 
contained! Their first meet will be 
Friday, 9/11 at Highland Park. 
 
Girls Tennis sits in 3rd place 
closely chasing Highland and 
Central for first place. Senior 
captain Lay Lay is currently 
undefeated (3-0) in her singles 
matches. Coach Koua Xiong has 
a strong group that could 
contend for the city title! 
 
Girls Swimming wins their first 
meet, beating the co-op team 
between Como Park and 
Johnson by a score of 100-67. 
Nice job Hawk swimmers! 

 


